Unapproved

Village Council Minutes December 14th, 2020

The regular scheduled session of Freeport Village Council was called to order on Monday, at December 14th 2020 at 7:38 pm by Village President Bill Andrews at Village Community Center.

Present roll calls were Council Trustees: Shawn Hill and Lani Forbes

Absent:

Present roll call President: Bill Andrews, Treasurer: Joyce Callihan, Clerk: Shawna Hill (absent)

Public Present: Russ Yarger, Bob Richardson, Duane Weeks

Motion by Lani Forbes and supported by Shawn Hill to approve the agenda. Motion passed

Motion by Lani Forbes and supported by Shawn Hill to approve unapproved minutes from November 9th 2020 Motion Passed

Police Report: Tom Steensma

Committee Report:

Committee of Whole: No meeting held due to COVID-19

Planning Commission: Reported by - No meeting held due to COVID-19

Treasurer's Report: Joyce Callihan Motion by Lani Forbes and supported by Shawn Hill

Water Operator Report: Duane Weeks

Village DPW Report: Bob Richardson

Pay Bills:

Motion by Lani Forbes and supported by Shawn Hill to pay unapproved bill and pre-approved bills for month of December 14th, 2020, total \$91859.03

Roll call: Shawn Hill, Lani Forbes, and Bill Andrews. All Yes

Motion passed

Public Input:

Old Business:

- 1. Arbor-culturist- no new news
- 2. Sidewalk Still no word from Broc Reaser
- 3. Video Franchise no new news
- 4. Letter for water meter installation –**not completed**
- 5. Ketchum tree removal motion by Lani Forbes and supported by Shawn Hill not to exceed \$1500 with Hickory Tree to removed tree. Roll call vote: Lani Forbes, Shawn Hill, and Bill Andrews. All Yes Motion passed
- 6. Vehicle labels- Not completed
- **7.** Budget Amendments- remove \$5000 form Sidewalk and place \$2500 in cemetery and \$2500 in treasurer.

New Business:

Motion by Lani Forbes and supported by Shawn Hill to accept the purposed meeting schedule for 2021 of Village Council Meetings.

Motion by Lani Forbes and supported by Shawn Hill to accept the library lease for 1 year with a cost study to be done for future.

Budget from Walker Fluke, Sheldon has been moved to old business.

Skate park this year will be on hold due to COVID restrictions.

Correspondence:

Lani Forbes would like to let the council know there will need to be two meetings in January, if able, one for our budget hearing and one for the water improvements.

Announcements:

Village council would like to acknowledge the passing of Middleville President Charles Pullen.

Next Council meeting is January 11th 2021 Meeting adjourned at 8:11pm Shawna Hill Village Clerk

Posted 12/18/20